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CITY OF WESTMINSTER 

 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

Licensing Committee  
 

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Committee Committee held on Wednesday 
7th February, 2024, Rooms 18.01 - 18.03 - 18th Floor, 64 Victoria Street, London, 
SW1E 6QP. 
 
Members Present: Councillors Maggie Carman (Vice-Chair), Concia Albert, 
Melvyn Caplan, Louise Hyams, Md Shamsed Chowdhury, Robert Eagleton, Iman Less, 
Tim Mitchell, Angela Piddock, Judith Southern, Karen Scarborough and Jessica Toale. 
 
Apologies for Absence: Councillor Caroline Sargent, Councillor Ed Pitt Ford and 
Councillor Amanda Langford. 
 
 
1 MEMBERSHIP 
 
1.1      Councillor Maggie Carman (Vice-Chair) advised that she would be chairing 

the Licensing Committee as Councillor Toki had sent his apologies. 
  
1.2      Councillor Carman advised that Councillor Jessica Toale was substituting for 

Councillor Aziz Toki. 
  
1.3       Apologies had been received from Councillors Ed Pitt-Ford, Amanda 

Langford and Caroline Sargent. 
  
2 DECLARATION OF INTEREST 
 
2.1           There were no declarations of interest. 
  
3 MINUTES 
 
3.1      Members were informed that Councillors Jim Glen and Jackie Wilkinson had 

been replaced on the Licensing Committee by Councillors Ed Pitt-Ford and 
Amanda Langford. 

  
3.2      That the minutes of the meeting held on 4 December be approved as an 

accurate record of proceedings with the following amendments: 
  

a)    Correct the spelling of Councillor Hamza Taouzzale’s name. 
b)    Paragraph 1.1 change the words ‘was replaced’ with ‘was substituting.’ 
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4 PREMISES LICENSING FEE REVIEW 2024-2025 
 
4.1      The Head of Service for Licensing and Regulatory Services introduced a 

report setting out the fee review that had been undertaken by the Licensing 
Service for all licensing regimes where the council could set a fee. It was 
explained that the proposed amended fees would enable the Council to 
recover its reasonable costs for administering, monitoring, and enforcing the 
Council’s licensing regimes. 

  
4.2      Members were informed that when setting fees there was a statutory 

requirement to consider the income received for a licensing scheme 
compared to the overall cost of delivering the scheme. The Committee noted 
that the fee level must be set to recover the actual costs incurred by the 
Council in running the regime but not to make a profit. 

  
4.3      The Committee considered that the Council now have to set Premises 

Licensing fees for several regimes in two parts, including massage and 
special treatment Premises and sex establishment which was established 
following the ruling by the Supreme Court for the Hemming Case.  The 
Committee noted that the approach was in compliance with the Provisions of 
Services Regulations 2009. 

  
4.4      RESOLVED: That the proposed fees attached to the report be approved so 

that they commence on the 1 April 2024. 
  
5 TERMINATION OF MEETING 
 
5.1 The meeting ended at 6.46pm. 
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